
Pier 69 ● 2711 Alaskan Way 
Seattle, WA 98121 

   
Transmitted via Electronic Mail 
 
January 31, 2024  
 
Ms. Sunny Becker 
Washington State Department of Ecology 
Toxics Cleanup Program  
15700 Dayton Ave N. 
Shoreline, WA 98133 
 
RE:  Notification of Project Coordinator Transition 

Terminal 30 Cleanup Action Site, Cleanup Site ID # 4394  
Consent Decree, Dated July 19, 2017 
 

Dear Ms. Becker: 
 
The Port of Seattle would like to notify you per Section VII of the above-referenced Consent Decree 
that the Project Coordinator for the Terminal 30 Cleanup Action will transition to Jalyn Buckley, 
Environmental Management Specialist with the Port of Seattle, effective February 12, 2024.   
 
Jalyn Buckley’s contact information is: 
 

Jalyn Buckley 
Port of SeaƩle 
2711 Alaskan Way 
SeaƩle, WA 98121 
Buckley.J@portseaƩle.org   
(206) 787-3001 

 
Sincerely,     
 

 
Roy Kuroiwa    
Project Coordinator, Port of Seattle (through February 11, 2024) 
 
Distribution List:  
Jalyn Buckley, Brick Spangler, Scott Silcox, Michael DeSota – Port of Seattle 
Erin DeBroux – Northwest Seaport Alliance 
Kelly Garber, Jason Maxwell – SSA Marine 
Paul Kalina – AECOM 


